
2024 Town of Eau Galle 
11/11/24 Town Board Meeting Minutes 

 
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Chairman Donald Hartung on Monday, November 
11th, 2024, at Town Hall, Eau Galle, WI. 
 
Chairman Donald Hartung called for roll call; present were Chairman Donald Hartung, 1st Supervisor 
Bill Hartung, 2nd Supervisor Audrey Martin, Treasurer Valerie Baskin, & Clerk Martha Hartung. In 
attendance was Terry Wayne, Dick Fritz, Larry Sagstetter, Cheryl Sagstetter, Neil O’Connell, Carol 
Jean Baier, Dave Wolf, Kay Hartung, & Mike Weber. 
Chairman Donald Hartung lead us in Pledge of Allegiance 

A motion was made by 1st Supervisor Bill Hartung to accept minutes from the 10/14/24 meeting and 
second by 2nd Chairman Donald Hartung. MC  
 
A motion was made by 1st Supervisor Bill Hartung to accept minutes from the 10/23/24 meeting and 
second by 2nd Supervisor Audrey Martin. MC  
 
Treasurer Valerie Baskin gave treasurer report with an ending balance of $160,565.16. A motion by 1st 
Supervisor Bill Hartung to accept treasurer’s report & second by 2nd Supervisor Audrey Martin. MC  
 
Vouchers were presented for approval. A motion by 1st Supervisor Bill Hartung 
to accept vouchers presented & second by 2nd Supervisor Audrey Martin. 
 
Public Comments: none 
 
Chairman Donald Hartung discussed Durand Fire Inter-Governmental Agreement which will consist of 
11 members. (City of Durand and 10 towns) 
 
A motion was made by 1st Supervisor Bill Hartung to approve contract with Dunn County Humane 
Society for 2025 for $1,598.85 for year which is billed quarterly and seconded by 2nd Supervisor 
Audrey Martin. MC 
 
A motion was made by 1st Supervisor Bill Hartung to approve contract with Weber Inspections for 
2025 and seconded by 2nd Supervisor Audrey Martin. MC 
 
A motion was made by 1st Supervisor Bill Hartung to approve contract with Durand EMS Agreement 
for 2025 and seconded by 2nd Supervisor Audrey Martin. MC 
 
1st Supervisor Bill Hartung discussed the Elmwood Area Fire Department Agreement and stated that 
want to raise our rate. He stated that he has meet next Wednesday which He and Chairman Don 
Hartung will attend. EAFD wants to purchase a new fire truck. We will learn more at the next meeting. 
 
Clerk’s report: Weber inspection report – inspection completed- Schlosser & Buhlman. Permits issued: None 
Hall rents collected – 12/14/24; Martha Hartung Earned grant from Dunn Cty WTA for $200 to go towards 
WTA Convention last month in Steven Point. Stats on General Election on 11/5/24: We had 511 voters out of 
515 registered voters and 66 absentee voters and 60 EDR (election day registrations) 

 



Road Work – Terry is mowing & patching  
 
Next meeting is set for Monday, December 9th, 2024, at 6:00 p.m. at new Town Hall/Shop at N267 
County Rd Z, Arkansaw, WI.  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:28 p.m. 
 
     Martha Hartung, Clerk 

  
 


